

31 January 2024

Dear Resident,

RE: ROADWORKS – AVENUE OF THE ALLIES

Please be aware that from the 8th of February there will be further changes to the traffic arrangements for road users due to the ongoing Avenue of the Allies (AotA) reconstruction as per the attached plan.

From the 8th of February, Diggers Drive will be temporarily closed to all traffic as per the attached plan (shown in red), with traffic being detoured via King Albert Ave. This will be in addition to the current closures on The Avenue of the Allies.

The attached changes are currently scheduled to take place from the 8th February, with works planned to take place for approximately 3 weeks (weather permitting).

Any residents whose access will be directly affected by the works will be addressed on an individual basis, however most residents will still be able to access their property via Diggers Drive off President Wilson Walk.

For any users of the bus stop located on Diggers Drive closest the 6-way intersection, this bus stop will be temporarily relocated to the next closest stop (located at the intersection of Peace Parade and President Poincare Parade approx. 150m Northwest) – map attached. Please note this is a "hail and ride" stop but temporary bus stop signage will be erected.

If you have any queries or feedback on the abovementioned, please direct your enquiries to the undersigned by phone on (02) 4351 1512 or email to info@boltecivil.com.au, and someone from the project team will get back to you as soon as possible.

Yours faithfully,

Brendan Somerville Project Engineer Bolte Civil Pty. Ltd.

